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4th February 2017
Dear Patient(s)
Appointment System and Calls into the Practice

You may have recently experienced difficulty in obtaining an appointment on the day you choose.  I just wanted to inform you of what is going on behind the scenes so you have an understanding of how we are trying to make this appointment system better for our patients so access is more streamlined.

We are constantly monitoring the appointments and the demand for appointments on a daily/weekly basis and trying to establish how many are required.  When we moved into the premises we more than doubled our list size and have been very fortunate to gain 3 new Doctors to allow us to provide a better service.  As a result we had to install a brand new phone system which resulted in another 5 lines coming into the practice.  However recently we have noticed patients are calling in on a Monday morning to get an appointment that week instead of calling in as they need seen which has resulted in a queue forming on the phone lines.  We constantly answer our phones however patients have noticed sometimes it just keeps ringing, I want to assure you all our staff are answering calls and reception is never left without a staff member answering the calls.  Today we have contacted the phone company to ask if we can change the system into a queuing system, once I have received a reply from them we will let our patients know.  Can I kindly ask if you need seen during the week then can you please not call first thing on a Monday morning this will allow patients with emergencies to get through to the practice, however if your call is an emergency and needs seen that day then please be patient your call will be answered and you will get an appointment.  I would also like to mention the Receptionists are dealing with lots of patients both face to face and over the telephone and are here to help you get an appointment with the most appropriate clinician, therefore being rude to reception staff will not be tolerated, we do want to help you.
I have also been asked recently why patients cannot see the doctor they choose, to answer this I have noted below the normal working days our GPs work however when the GP is on call they only see emergency patients after triaging their calls so with our part time GPs this might mean they only have 2 days of pre-bookable appointments, however I would like to stress if your request is urgent then you will be seen on that day however it may be with one of the other Doctors in the practice.  The details of their working pattern are below for information; this can also be found in our practice leaflet.






Consulting


On Call Triage (Not pre-bookable)
Dr Sara McQuitty


Monday, Wednesday,

Thursday 

Dr Fiona Mauritzen


Wednesday, Thursday

Tuesday
Dr Hannah Dakin


Monday, Friday


Wednesday
Dr Graham Thomson


Tues, Wed & Thursday

Friday
Dr Rebecca Thomson


Long Term Maternity Leave
Dr Caroline Crawford


Tuesday & Friday

Monday
Dr Nicola Summers (GP Trainee)

Mon, Tue, Thu & Fri
Dr Sarah Bee (Locum)


Tuesday & Friday

Monday

PTO

Cont…./d

We also are starting to introduce Patient Access which is an online system whereby you can request your prescriptions on line as well as being able to book appointments and cancel appointments, the prescription requesting service is available now and if this is something that you would like to be involved in please speak to one of our receptionists who will give you details of how to sign up.  We are hoping in the next 2 weeks to have the online booking appointments available also.  Again speak to one of our Receptionists who would be happy to sign you up.  Please note we do require 48 hours to process a prescription request, prescriptions will not be ready for collection before this, so with this in mind please ensure you order your scripts with adequate time to allow us to process these. 
As part of measuring the demand for patients we really have to stress the importance of cancelling appointments when no longer required, in a recent month we had 159 appointments where patients did not attend or cancel which result in wasted appointments which could have been used by other patients.  Can I kindly ask if you cannot make your appointment then please call the surgery to cancel this with adequate notice so we can offer these appointments to other patients.  As a result of patients not cancelling the practice are adopting a strict approach and warning letters will be sent when patients do not cancel their appointments you will be at risk of being removed from our list and having to find another Doctor.

We really do appreciate you sticking by us during what has been a turbulent time but please be assured we do feel your frustrations and this is something we are working towards and trying to establish the correct working pattern which will benefit all our patients and staff alike.  This may take some time but please bear with us; I will give regular updates as and when required

Many thanks for your patience
Kind regards

[image: image2.wmf]
Mrs Tracy Simpson

Business Manager/Partner
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